Minutes of the Pedals Meeting Held 20th June 2011 at The Globe.

Present: Hugh McClintock, Peter Osborne, Susan Young, Pete Elderton, David Easley, Andrew Martin, Andrew Househan, Pete Elderton, David Miller, Rob Murray, Terry Scott, Liz Kirk, Dave Earnshaw, Arthur Williams, Peter Briggs and Andy Gibbons (Nottingham City Council).

Apologies for absence: Hilary and Roland Backhouse, Mara Ozolins, Dave Clark and Roy Wilson.

.

1. Discussion with Andy Gibbons. Andy is the Public Transport Manager for Nottingham City Council. Andy gave a presentation on the Citycard Cycle Club Proposal. This is essentially an electronic payment system aimed at improving access to work and education that incorporates cycle hire (along with trams and buses). Currently four cycle compounds have been installed and ninety cycles purchased. Andy brought along one of these marvellous Pashley cycles for us all to admire. Andy’s presentation will soon be downloadable from on the Pedals website, and Pedals members are invited to share their views on this scheme.
· Feedback on GNBR. Some of the issues raised were: 
· problems with the booking system; 
· mixing family and experienced riders in constricted parts of the route; 
· lack of feed stations, particularly around middle of 58 mile ride & lack of focal point at half-way; 
· poor marketing & publicity. 
Hugh agreed to collate comments and return to Perfect Motion.
2. Musters Road layout campaign. There are 120 signatures on the online petition; Hugh will print out and take the petition to County Hall. A letter has been received back from the Freedom of Information request, but explained little about the background to the decision. It was commented that some car drivers find the new layout confusing, which could help our cause.
3. City Centre Cycling Signage.  Discussion of this has been deferred to the next Cycling Development Group meeting at the beginning of August. Hugh and Peter Briggs have given feedback to Keith Morgan about the new City Cycle Maps.
4. Rural Rides for All. Members present took posters to be delivered to cycle shops. Peter Briggs reported that no. of participants has been below target, but number of new ride leaders will hit the target. Ride leaders are encouraged to do as much publicity of their own rides as possible. A key part of Helen’s job has been collecting contact details in order to keep in touch with potential riders and new leaders and make the rides sustainable in future.
5. Finance & Membership. Peter Elderton reported that 60 members who renew annually have yet to renew after the first letter. Peter will follow up by passing details on to other committee members, Andrew M, Hugh, Susan, Peter B, for them to follow up with personal contact. Susan reported that there are still 42 standing orders coming in at less than the current subscription rate, and suggested sending a letter to ask for a minimum of £9 for membership benefits. It was agreed for the committee to review the numbers before September.
6. Future Meetings. 

1. Helen McCullen with be coming to the meeting in July. Proposed topics to cover include: possibility of stronger links with CTC; new Ridewise funding and how Pedals might be able to help. 

2. GNTP Cycle Forum on 23 June, organised by the Big Wheel – Hugh, Arthur and Peter B will attend and intend to ask what progress has been made on the ideas put forward at last year’s Forum and how more effective consultation can be developed. 

3. Kimberley Tram group (Kentag) – Arthur and possibly Andrew M. will join the walk on 26th June to check the implications of the route for cycling. 

4. Peter B. will attend the forthcoming Broxtowe Transport Group. 

5. EMTAR draft letter on the A453 to Philip Hammond MP – Hugh explained that whether or not Pedals members may support the development of the A453, support from Pedals at this stage for the EMTAR campaign (criticising the County Council’s decision to allocate £20 million to the DfT to help the scheme go ahead) could set back proposed cycle improvements if the scheme is to go ahead. This strategy was agreed by those present.

7. Stalls. A big vote of thanks was agreed for the work done by Dave Clark and Liz Kirk in running so many previous stalls. The next event to be covered is Rushcliffe Health event on 3rd July. Hugh and Peter E. will liaise regarding collecting the stands and literature from Dave Clark’s. Chris Gardner has offered to find space to store the stall equipment for the time being. The next event is in Giltbrook (Broxtowe) on 10th July – need to liaise with Ridewise who will also be having a stall.

Agreed that we would need to careful consideration to the question of longer storage of the display and related material and also, more specifically, find someone prepared to take over from Dave in organising repair of our now shrunken marquee.
8. Cycle Facilities. The Environment Agency flood alleviation works have started around Colwick, but with cutbacks to the budget affecting the proposed new shared path on top of the new flood embankment through to the railway bridge across the Trent – Hugh agreed to find out what is happening to the planned cycle route – to raise this issue at the Cycle Forum and at planned CDG meeting on 3rd August.
9. AOB – Tabards. Peter Briggs agreed to investigate further. 
